The Lancaster Theological Seminary Seminary News

Editor: Maryann Bruce, 717-290-8752, mbruce@lancasterseminary.edu

Monday, October 2, 2006

Issue 2006-2007.2

October 10, 6:30 - 8:30 p.m., Workshop, "Is There a Website in your Future?", Parish Resource Center, 633 Community Way, Lancaster - FEE - Registration Deadline October 3

If you are new to website work or planning to put your church information on a website soon, come for important information on how to get started. Leader, Dave Schell, owner of Schell's Web Design, has been designing websites since 1994. The Seminary is a subscriber to the Parish Resource Center, so the fee for seminary students, staff and faculty for this workshop is \$35.00. Please call the Center at 717-299-9932. Other workshops and events being held at the Parish Resource Center may be viewed at their website at: www.parishresourcecenter.org/lancaster.

October 11, 11:00 a.m., Memorial Service, Santee Chapel - FREE

A Seminary Memorial Service honoring employee Mary Lin Siever will be held October 11 at 11:00 a.m. A free lunch reception, hosted by the Continuing Education Office, will follow in the Dietz Refectory. For more information, please contact Bruce Epperly at 717-290-8759 or bepperly@lancasterseminary.edu.

October 13, 7:15 p.m., Chestnut Street Coffee House, 538 West Chestnut St., Lancaster, Concert - FEE All are invited to the Chestnut Street Coffee House, located in the Unitarian Universalist Church of Lancaster where we will feature the original compositions of CONTINUUM: Central Pennsylvania's New Music. The evening will feature Anne Mason giving the premiere of Come Away, a short song cycle for soprano and piano texts by Shakespeare by Simon Andrews. His String Quintet will also receive its first performance. Rusty Banks, who teaches at Millersville University will be playing some of his compositions for guitar many of which are a reflection of nature or the environment. Matt Monticchio, who teaches at the Peabody Institute in Baltimore, will be performing piano music and some chamber works. Doors open at 7:15pm. Admission is \$5.00 at the door. Refreshments available. For more information, please call the church office at 717-393-1733, or contact Kate Diller at kdiller@lancasterseminary.edu.

October 20 - 22, Shalom 2006: Seeking the Peace of the City Retreat/Conference, Philadelphia - FEE The Pentecostal Charismatic Peace Fellowship is a new organization designed to engage primarily US Christians from Spirit filled churches in progressive peace and justice work. This retreat registration is \$75.00 and apartment-style housing is available for a total cost of \$175.00. Planned sessions on the following topics will be a part of the retreat: Preaching and pastoring for peace and justice in the Pentecostal/Charismatic church; Theological education and peace and justice, Immigration; Urban youth peacemaking. Discounts may be available for college students! Please contact Maryann Bruce in the Dean's Office for a copy of the registration for to attend this event. mbruce@lancasterseminary.edu or 717-290-8752.

News from the Dean's Office and Registrar

The 2006-2007 Pictorial Directory was distributed September 15, 2006. Should you see a change that needs to be made to your listing or an addition, please email the change to Maryann Bruce at mbruce@lancasterseminary.edu. The first addendum is currently being drafted and will be distributed via email attachment on October 13.

October 6, 2006 is the last day to request alternate grading (Section 7.2 of the Student Handbook). Therefore, igned forms must be received by the Registrar no later than this date. For more information please contact the registrar, Judi Hummer, at jhummer@lancasterseminary.edu or 717-290-8718.

The next issue of this newsletter will be on-line October 16. If you would like an item in the October 16 issue, please email the article/information to Maryann Bruce no later than October 11.